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Serving Farley Green, Brook, Little London & Newlands Corner


PARISH OF ALBURY
NOTICE OF AN EXTRA ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Local Government Act 1972
The minutes of Albury Parish Council meeting held on
Wednesday 24th May, 2023 at 19:30 in the Memorial Library
for the transaction of the under mentioned business.	
There will be an informal question time of up to fifteen minutes during which members of the public, who live or work in the Parish, may ask questions relevant to the work of the Council. The Council meeting will start immediately following public question time or at 7.45pm, whichever is the earlier.

Cllr Bevan Chaired the meeting, and thanked Cllrs for appointing him as Chair of the Council for the year 2023/24


1. Attendees 
Cllrs A. McCann, G. Robinson, P. Gellatly, N. Edwards, S. Bevan, and S. Dennis.
Members of the public attending: John Brockwell

2. Apologies for absence
None received.

3. Disclosure of interests
None received.

4. Annual Governance and Accountability Return to be signed
The form was taken by the Chair to look through and will be signed and given to the Clerk. 

5. Co-option of new councillor
There is a prospective new councillor who Cllr McCann has been in discussions with. Cllr Dennis asked what her background and skillset is and what areas she may be interested in participating in at APC. Cllr Bevan agreed to speak to her in advance of the next full Council meeting.

6. Councillor expenses forms
These were all returned to the Clerk. The Clerk to send to GBC.

7. Financial regulations – section 4.1 to be reviewed
Agreed to keep as circulated. No changes necessary. 

8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Finance transition – process and documents to be approved
Cllr McCann gave a summary of the process around approval BACs payments and financial reports. The Clerk has completed the Internal Audit, the report of which has been circulated. Cllr McCann has requested a report of good practice for the PC and a review of our current processes from Mulberry. Mulberry have offered either remote meeting, or a face-to-face which will incur travel expenses as detailed in a previous email by Cllr McCann. Cllr Bevan proposed to have a face-to-face meeting as this will likely be more beneficial. Cllr Dennis seconded. Cllr McCann will organise this. The report from Mulberry will enable the Council to decide if the role of portfolio holder for finance should be retained or if this should be out-sourced to a book-keeper or accountant who would work alongside the Clerk/RFO. In either event, the position of Clerk/RFO would remain unchanged. Until the report has been received and the meeting with Mulberry has taken place it was agreed that former Cllr, John Brockwell, would continue in the role of portfolio holder for finance. All agreed. 

9. Financial risk assessment review 
Some amendments were made and these were approved. These have some action points for the Clerk. Council to ensure a yearly review of all suppliers and contracts. The Clerk will amend and recirculate the Business Continuity Plan and check the NALC templates for these. 

10. Asset register 
The Clerk informed that the shares of £7,500 have been added to the asset register.
 
11. Replacement for authorised persons for finance
After former Cllr Brockwell’s retirement, another person to authorise invoices is required. Cllr Bevan to replace. Clerk to discuss change with Co-op.
 
12. Clerk pension and pay review
The Clerk will receive an annual pay rise notification within the next couple of months in line with SALC guidelines. When received, this will be back paid from April to date. The Clerk will also find more information regarding the Local Government Pensions Scheme.
 


Meeting closed: 20:14

Signed: Cj Bishop-Wright 
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